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Greetings Fellow Servants, 

We thank our Heavenly Father for the privilege of serving here in Tanzania and most of all, for 
each of you and your sacrifice making God’s mission work in TZ possible. It is a joyful life 
seeing the transformation of countless souls coming to the knowledge of God’s love, the saving 
power of Jesus Christ and the fellowship we share in the Gospel of love.  

Yesterday was one of those days that remind you what is important and how powerful God’s 
Word really is. The areawide congregations continue to support the new Church plant in Arusha, 
in the area of Njiro Chini. Several of the local Evangelist and church members went throughout 
the area conducting several Bible studies. As a result, we now have another new sister in Christ. 
Others are very close to the Kingdom as they contemplate their eternal destiny. The three studies 
I was apart of reminded me of the fact, we are in the right place, doing the right thing at the right 
time. We simply need more help...... 

I have attached a PDF document that has an article written by Andrew Connally entitled; “The 
Spirit of the Missionary“. When I read this I though of the 15 missionary families that have 
served on the Tanzania Missions team over the years. Each has left his or her mark on God’s 
work here in East Africa. Each contributing to the growth both spiritually and numerically. We 
are most grateful for men and women who are willing to go into new worlds, unknown cultures 
and often most challenging endeavors.  

As I read these words written by the man (Andrew Connally) who most influenced my idea’s 
regarding missions more than any other (besides Christ Himself), I thought mostly of Jimmy 
Gee, his family, as well as Nathan and Jessica McVeigh. Both families have returned to 
America, but have both left a legacy of good works that have influenced souls for good and for 
eternity. Each serving in different ways, working in their “strong-suites”, using their talents all to 
the glory of God and to the saving of the lost. Thank God for missionaries who strive faithfully, 
with good attitudes, a godly spirit and can work together as good teams member do. Thank you 
Jimmy, Trina, Gee children, Nathan and Jessica. We love you and we pray God opens the best 
door of opportunity that you all might be able to continue serving with all your desires and 
talents.  

We thank our amazing Christian family at Mayfield who have donated the needed funds to 
replace our refrigerator. It has been a blessing to our lives to be able to host many in our home, 
including Cotton, Beulah, Gene and Steve from the Mayfield congregation. We are so very 
grateful to be a part of the best family on Earth, the Christian family.  

Please remember the family of our late brother Isaac Mwangonde (a graduate of the ACSOP) 
who passed away this week, leaving his wife and three small children behind. Also, we have 
several who will be coming our way to participate in the annual Safari for Souls campaigns, 
please pray for them and our effort to “seek and save the lost”. Until all have heard... 

In Him, Cy, Stephanie & Granny 

 


